
REMEMBERING

Jean Victoria Cunningham
February 25, 1935 - December 1, 2020

Tribute from Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home

Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home Staff send our condolences to family and friends.

Tribute from PATRICIA J. SMITH

Relation: NEIGHBOUR

DEAR STERLING AND FAMILY, WE ARE SO VERY SORRY TO HEAR OF JEAN'S PASSING,

HARRY AND I SEND OUR DEEPEST CONDOLENCES . JEAN WAS SUCH AN ASSET TO OUR

NEIGHBOURHOOD AT STRATFORD GARDENS. SHE WAS A KIND AND THOUGHTFUL. WE

HAVE LOVELY MEMORIES OF THE FUN WE SHARED WITH JEAN AT OUR VARIOUS SOCIAL

GATHERINGS...WE MISS HER. FONDEST REGARDS AND LOVE, HARRY AND PAT SMITH

Tribute from Carol and Terry Hilborn

Relation: My husband and Jean were  residents on 5th floor of The Terraces at Evergreen

My deepest condolences to Stirling and family on their loss.  My husband, Terry and I met Jean 9

months  ago when my husband became a resident in The Terraces.   The first thing I noticed about

Jean was her warm smile which lit up every time Stirling arrived.  Stirling and Jean danced so

beautifully together at the musical afternoon get-togethers.  I always made a point of spending time

with her when I came to visit my husband and enjoyed our times together.  One day she noticed my

hands were cold  and she gently held them throughout the visit until they were toasty and warm.  I was

touched and when I think of her ... I smile.

Tribute from Jody Young

Relation: Friend and neighbour

Dear Sterling, (and family),

We were sorry to hear of Jean's passing

She was one of the first people in Stratford Gardens to welcome us when we moved in 10 years ago!

She had such a caring heart and loved to help others.

We understand that the last few years have been challenging for you all at times. Jean is now in

heaven, at peace and probably feeding the multitudesJody & Kerbey

Tribute from Laura Baur



Relation: Neighbour at Stratford Gardens

My sympathies to you Sterling and family.  Jean was the first neighbour I met when I moved to

Stratford Gardens.  Fond memory of taking her to Guildford.  I miss her knocking on my door with

kindness.

Another bright star in Heaven, Laura Baur

Tribute from Sue Birtch

Relation: Family of fellow Resident at Evergreen

Sterling and family:   My sister Chris, my Dad and I send our deepest condolences to you all.  We

came to know Jean as our Dad is also on Oasis at Evergreen.  Jean was the first resident we met the

day we took Dad (George) to his new home in June 2019.  We loved her instantly as she reminded us

so much of our own mom, Jeanne who passed in 2005.  Dad and I would often walk the floor and if

Jean's door was open we would stop by to say hello and chat.  She was such a special lady and we

will miss her and her lovely smile.  Know we are thinking of you and sending healing hugs. RIP dear

Jean.

Tribute from Margaret Frydenlund

Relation: We lived in the same condominium

I was saddened to hear of Jean's death but relieved for both her and Sterling that she is now at peace.

The first time that I met Jean was in the lobby of building 1 at Stratford Gardens.  not long after moving

there.

She was picking up Campbell Soup  Labels.  I bumped into her many times after that  and enjoyed our

conversations.  I also met both Sterling and Jean in the underground parking garage and had many

laughs down there.  I can see from the obituary that they enjoyed a long and happy marriage together,

helping others along the way. I am glad to have known her.


